
 

 

*******October 11, 2023 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a regular session on Wednesday, October 11, 2023.   

Commissioner Kaaz, Commissioner Doug Smith, Commissioner Mike Smith, Commissioner Culbertson 

and Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; David Van 

Parys, Senior County Counselor; Jamie VanHouten, Community Corrections Director; Bill Noll, 

Infrastructure and Construction Services; Gene Kirby, Lansing City Commissioner; Edd Hingula, 

Leavenworth City Commissioner; Leslee Rivarola, Basehor City Administrator, John Richmeier, 

Leavenworth Times 

 

Residents:  Joe Herring, John Matthews 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

 

Joe Herring and Gene Kirby commented. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS: 

 

Commissioner Culbertson read a letter about LAVTR. 

 

It was the consensus of the Board to add the letter to the tax statements. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Culbertson and seconded by Commissioner Mike Smith to accept 

the consent agenda for Wednesday, October 11, 2023 as presented.  

 Motion passed, 5-0.   

 

Bill Noll requested approval of a contract with Finney and Turnipseed for the 2024 biennial bridge 

inspections. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith and seconded by Commissioner Stieben to approve a 

contract with Finney and Turnipseed for the 2024 biennial bridge inspections in the amount of 

$41,400.00. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Jamie VanHouten requested approval of the FY2023 Adult End of Year report for Community 

Corrections. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Mike Smith and seconded by Commissioner Culbertson to 

approve the Community Corrections FY2023 Adult End of Year report. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Ms. VanHouten requested approval of the FY2023 Juvenile End of Year report for Community 

Corrections. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Mike Smith and seconded by Commissioner Culbertson to 

approve the Community Corrections FY2023 Juvenile End of Year report. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Ms. VanHouten requested approval of the FY2023 Annual JCAB report for Community Corrections. 

 



 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith and seconded by Commissioner Stieben to approve 

the Community Corrections 2023 Annual JCAB report. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Ms. VanHouten presented the quarterly reports for the adult and juvenile Community Corrections. 

 

John Jacobson presented the quarterly report for Planning and Zoning. 

  

Commissioner Doug Smith will attend the Basehor City Council meeting and the Hill’s Pet food plant 

tour. 

 

Commissioners Mike Stieben and Mike Smith attended the Economic Outlook conference in Wichita. 

 

Commissioner Culbertson attended the Leavenworth City Commission meeting. 

 

Commissioner Mike Smith judged a pumpkin contest at Platinum Automotive.   He attended a retirement 

ceremony for Detective Linn at Lansing City Hall. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Mike Smith and seconded by Commissioner Doug Smith to 

adjourn. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

The Board adjourned at 9:59 a.m. 


